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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 200213020
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I am interested in finding out the statistics related to Albanian nationals in prison (men and women) in England and Wales.

1. How many Albanian nationals are currently serving a sentence in prisons in England and Wales?

2. How many Albanian nationals have been charged for a) drug offenses b) human smuggling c) human trafficking / sexual exploitation d) immigration offenses, between the years 2017 - 2019?

3. How many are currently on remand?

4. How many were sent back to Albania between the years 2017-2019 using deportation as a means of removal?

5. How many have been identified as potential victims of trafficking / used section 45 defense, while in custody?
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.
In relation to questions 1 and 3, I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it below. As at 31 December 2019 (latest currently available) at all prisons in England and Wales, there were:
· 624 Albanian nationals serving custodial sentences, and 
· 267 Albanian nationals being held on remand awaiting trial or sentence.
In relation to question 2, The MoJ does not hold any information in the scope of your request. This is because we are not the appropriate authority to contact on this subject. 

You may wish to contact the Crown Prosecution Service (CPS) as they may hold some of the information you requested. Their contact details are:
Email: IMU@cps.gov.uk 

Information Management Unit
Crown Prosecution Service
102 Petty France
London SW1H 9EA

In relation to questions 4 and 5, The MoJ does not hold any information in the scope of your request. This is because we are not the appropriate authority to contact on this subject. 

You may wish to contact the Home Office as they may hold some of the information you requested. Their contact details are:
Email: foirequests@homeoffice.gov.uk 

Direct communications unit

2 Marsham Street

London

SW1P 4DF

Please be advised that the FOIA does not oblige a public authority to create information to answer a request if the requested information is not held. The duty is to only provide the recorded information held.
The government is absolutely committed to removing Foreign National Offenders from the UK and any foreign national who comes to our country and abuses our hospitality by breaking the law should be in no doubt of our determination to deport them.

Since 2010, via all mechanisms including the EU Prisoner Transfer Framework Decision (PTFD), we have removed more than 48,000 Foreign National Offenders from our prisons, immigration removal centres and the community, with almost 5,000 removed in 2018/19.
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